
 
NFIFWI/322/2023-25                                                                                                    Date: 28-12-2023 
 
To, 
The Secretary General 
Insurance Institute of India, 
Mumbai. 
 

Respected Sir, 
 Ref: Recent changes in the minimum pass marks in the IC-38 examination of agents and 
functioning of test centers on Sundays.  
 
We are very much thankful to the Insurance Institute of India and to you in particular for: 

(1) Increasing the grace marks and bringing down the minimum pass marks to 15 from 
existing 17 for the IC-38 examination, & 

(2)  Making the NSEIT examination centers functional on Sundays for IC-38 examinations.  
 
We extend our heartfelt thanks for considering our representations and taking the decisions. As the 
insurance industry is on mission mode of insurance for all by 2047, LIC as the major player has a 
specific role to play in this mission and on this background, the two decisions have been taken at a very 
crucial time. This will be very helpful to all the field force of LIC of India. These two facilities will help the 
whole field force of LIC to contribute maximum in the mission and in strengthening the LIC, boosting the 
insurance industry and the economy too.  
 
On behalf of all 23000 Development Officers from LIC of India we once again extend our sincere thanks 
and look forward for more cooperation from the Insurance Institute of India in future to address various 
concerns of the industry. 
 

With best regards, 
 
 
 
 
Yours Sincerely,                                                                                                                                 

 
(Vivek Singh) 
Secretary General – NFIFWI 
 
  

 


